
	
Seguin Independent School District 

School Health Advisory Council 
SHAC 

Minutes, March 24th, 2021 
	
• Welcome	and	Introductions	

	
o Mark	Dibble	called	the	meeting	to	order	5:32.		

§ In	attendance-	Amy	Alston,	Kirsten	Legore,	Jacob	Galvan,	Michele	Meehan,	Mark	Dibble,	
Ken	Heebner,	Kristin	Mueller,	Janice	Weaver,	Sarah	Anderson,	Carmen	Davila,	Nikki	
Bittings,	Cindy	Moreno	and	Pete	Silvius.	

	
• Update	on	on-going	projects-	

o Meeting	Minutes	for	the	January	meeting	were	approved	by	a	motion	by	Mark	Dibble	and	Kristen	
Mueller.		

	
o Kirsten	Legore	has	transitioned	away	from	Seguin	ISD	and	is	now	working	as	a	Guadalupe	County	

Judge.		Nikki	Bittings	is	now	supporting	the	district	as	the	Deputy	Chief	Operations	Officer	and	
provided	an	update	on	the	ongoing	efforts	and	challenges	related	to	the	district	Covid-19	response.			

	
§ Cases	are	down	in	Seguin	ISD.	
§ Over	300	staff	members	have	been	vaccinated.	
§ Protocols	such	as	mask	wearing	and	social	distancing	will	remain	in	place	in	all	SISD	

facilities.			
• The	SHAC	wanted	to	commend	Dr.	Gutierrez	for	is	immediate	response	to	

announcement	that	masks	would	no	longer	be	required	in	Texas.		The	SHAC	is	
happy	that	safety	protocols	have	remained	in	place	at	Seguin	ISD.			

	
• Discussion	on	new	projects-	

o Sarah	Anderson-	Lead	SHARE	Teacher	with	the	South	Texas	Pregnancy	Care	continued	her	
presentation	that	included	an	overview	of	their	sexual	health	curriculum	and	program	titled	
SHARE	and	the	recent	AIDS/HIV	conference	that	she	attended.			She	also	provided	information	
about	the	recent	Health	TEKS	adoption	process.		Her	presentation	can	be	seen	at	this	link.	
	

o Jacob	shared	that	he	and	Pete	will	meet	with	Mark	and	Kristen	to	start	the	process	of	the	Triennial	
Assessment	of	the	district	Wellness	Plan.		Jacob	and	the	committee	will	provide	an	update	at	the	
May	SHAC	meeting	
	

o Michele	Meehan	shared	information	about	the	Guadalupe	County	Child	Advocacy	Center,	
Champions	for	Courageous	Children	campaign.	

§ The	Guadalupe	County	Children's	Advocacy	Center	(GCCAC)	is	excited	to	announce	a	new	
online	fundraising	campaign,	Champions	for	Courageous	Children	(CCC),	for	Child	Abuse	
Prevention	and	Awareness	during	the	month	of	April.		CCC	is	an	opportunity	for	everyone	to	
become	a	part	of	the	GCCAC's	mission	by	helping	raise	awareness	and	funds	for	the	
GCCAC.			Text	GCCAC	to	44-321	or	visit	www.gccac.net	for	more	information.	

	
	

o The	remaining	SHAC	meeting	dates	for	2020-2021		
§ May	19th	2021	

	
	
• Meeting	adjourned	at	6:15	with	a	motion	by	Mark	and	a	2nd	by	Michele	Meehan.			
	
	
	
	

	
		


